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DRAFT NOTES Minutes of the Parish Council meeting of Skellingthorpe Parish Council held on Tuesday 28th September 2021 at 7.00pm at Community Centre under Covid Rules
Present: Cllr Bunnage (Chair), Cllrs: C Lamb (Vice), C Coyle-Fox, T Richardson,  M Samms, C Shaw,  R Thorn, and J Thorn
District Councillor R Johnston and District Councilor Goldson: County Councillor M Thompson
Clerks: L. Skinner and M Rouston
Bob Wormleighton. 8 Members of Public
Chair welcomed all to the meeting and pointed out that on the Agenda there were in error two No 16’s and would take them in an order that would be explained at that time.

Parishioners question time
Resident spoke about letters sent to the Parish Office as a complaint and set out a timeline that he felt had not been dealt with in a correct manner.  He was allowed to speak for his three minutes, and left information to give to the Councilors to enable them to be aware of his complaint.  This was to be discussed later in the meeting.
Meeting moved into formal session
1.Apologies for absence and reasons given.
None
2.To receive any declarations of interest in accordance with the requirements 
the Localism Act 2011, and to consider any applications for dispensations in relation to disclosable pecuniary interest: None.
3. Complaint Letter was received when former Chair was in Office, it was explained that this would be dealt with in Agenda item 17 HR Report.
4.  To Inspect the Parish Council Insignia – Inspected
5.  Approve Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting of the 25th August 2021
All Councillors had received a copy and it was proposed and seconded to accept with All in Favour                                                                                                                     Motion Carried
            

6. Chairs Report. Chair apologised for the cancellation of Picnic in the Park, and the reasons why. She thanked Councillors for their support in attending the New Councillors Training Day and the fact that all Councillors whether they have been with Council a while will get advantage from the day, and she would be attending too. We need to ensure the residents are getting the best from the Parish Council to make the village a happy and safe place, but to ensure this we need volunteers to help with projects. 
7. Clerks Report. Council was advised of Remembrance Day and their attendance at the event.
Further enhanced CCTV cameras are now in situ, and Lincolnshire Police were to be invited to see it working, also there was a proposed Showcase of the system to be held in the Community Centre and all other local Councils to be invited to see how this system could enhance their villages. Further details to follow. There had been a problem with the water system, on the field, which was old and needed to be replaced.  Also a problem with a manhole cover linked to this.  Work to replace cover and system to commence 14th October.

8. Co-option Prospective Councillors Bob Wormleighton’s application, being a former Councillor was proposed, seconded with all in favour for him to return.              Motion Carried
The other two applicants were unable to make September’s meeting, Council preferred for them to be in attendance so they could introduce themselves to Council, the RFO also advised that neither applicant was known to her and knew no details regarding them so would invite them to attend Octobers meeting.                                                         Clerks to write the two applicants. 
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9.  Reports from District Councillors and County Councillor 

 County Councillor Thompson had presented his report to Council, and gave a resume of this
Lincoln City Planning will be informing details to Committee on Western Growth, with further information required, no date has been set, and he advised us to Watch this Space.  He spoke of the village pavement resurfacing scheme which is available to see on-line. He advised there was to be a Climate control exhibition at Lincolnshire Showground. Register of interest on the County Council Website Finally Skellingthorpe Youth Centre are looking for volunteers.
District Councillor Johnston spoke on complaints on the ongoing problems with the Rendering Plant and urged all residents to continue to register their complaints with NKDC.  School Parking problems still ongoing.  They continue to support a Public Enquiry on Western Growth. He looked forward to the report from the Community Centre.
District Councillor Goldson thanked Mr Johnston on his focus on Western Growth.  He spoke on the serious matter of the roundabout especially when a further 3,500 houses will be built in the village he felt the developer should contribute to any works required to ensure safety.  He also spoke on the rendering plant, the problems and the new plant.  He was asked had he commented on the article recently in the Echo regarding the plant and he advised that District Councillors as a principle do not speak to the press.



10. Report from Events Chairman Cllr R Thorn (Chair) reported on meeting of the 7/9/2021 which had been good. Spoke about the Gala Budget and was advised Historically the budget was £2,000 but also funds were expected to come back from stall holders etc to compensate. Jubilee weekend was discussed and ideas for a further Picnic in the Park, but as other events are being held in the village it was felt this would be better in April 22.  The events committee would like to be advised by residents, through the Parish Clerk, of any type of event that can be organised for the village. 

11. Report from Planning Committee. Committee Chair advised of the application from Manor Farm to Lincolnshire CC regarding a Waste Water Holder on Ferry Lane with No Objection.

12. Committee Vacancies. 

a) HR: Cllr C Coyle Fox was accepted onto Committee with Cllr R Thorn as Reserve.

b) Events: Cllr C Coyle Fox was appointed Vice Chair with 1 further vacancy outstanding

c) Planning: Cllr T Richardson was appointed Vice,  Cllr M Bunnage being Chair with Cllr J Thorn/Cllr M Samms accepted onto the committee
13. Financial Matters a) Resolve to approve Accounts for August 2021.  All Councillors had a copy and there were no queries, it was proposed and seconded to accept the accounts with all in favour.                                                                                                                     Motion Carried 
b) Accept Quotation from Taylor Trees to reduce Council Trees. Proposed and Seconded with all in Favour                                                            Motion Carried Clerk to Write to Taylor Trees
14. Village Facilities
a) Pavilion: Cllr R Thorn advised the Tea Room was very popular with more using this each week, he gave a resume of the costings of expenditure and income in.  He asked for Council’s approval for signs to be placed on our fencing to indicate the Tea Room and also to ask the schools to paint flowers on the lower half of the Pavilion with some of the litter paintings on the rear wall. Council asked for this to be presented at the next meeting.                 October Meeting                                                                                                                                
b) Community Centre – 

Chair suspended Standing Orders to allow Mr Connock to speak
Mr Connock advised Council on the Solicitors need for Community Centre lease value. Banks 
Long were employed and delays occurred. Eventually Solicitors were informed There now needs
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to be a further Legal Document Mr Connock is always chasing and will continue to do so to enable this transfer to be completed.  
Council went back into formal session




c) Community Speedwatch. The request for Volunteers had been placed in three issues of Skellingthorpe Matters with 2 residents and 2 councillors placed on the list of volunteers. 


Cllr Lamb advised he would head the Team for the Speedwatch, Clerks hold information on the costs of equipment and training required.                    Clerks to Pass Information to Cllr Lamb
Chair Suspended Standing Orders for Mr Wormleighton to speak
d)CCTV 
ANPR CCTV cameras had been installed for vehicle and facial recognition and Mr Wormleighton had established good relations with the Police, and it was felt that it was now time to get the Police more involved.  Would the council take this further to prosecution which was agreed upon.  He currently has an incident he is working on with the Police. There was a discussion on signs around the Community area advising that we are using ANPR cameras, it was agreed that signs need to be worded correctly and Mr Wormleighton to look into this. Formal agreement on this will be discussed in Octobers Meeting.                       October Agenda
Council Back into Formal Session
e) Street lighting Cllr Richardson gave a report to which all Councillors had a copy. Discussion took place on removing lights on a public footpath on private land, also lights on Church property, Councillor Richardson to look into this. The required Testing on the Council owned  Street lights had not gone ahead but will do so at a lower charge of £20 and needs testing every 6 years.                                                       
Further Information from Cllr Richardson Required
15. Correspondence. Letter from A Walshaw

Letter was discussed in full and Council was advised a reply had been sent.                      Noted 
16. Approve articles of Skellingthorpe Matters

Speedwatch Details again:   CCTV and new cameras:  Update on Community Centre

Cllr Coyle Fox to write about Village Facilities

17. Report from HR Chair of meeting of the 9th September 2021
Cllr C Shaw, HR Chair, advised on the meeting, on which it was agreed to look at all Parish Council policies for review, along with a Staffing Matter.

 Due to Staffing Matter HR Chair advised Council will go into Closed Session to discuss this item, which was agreed, and members of the public were asked to leave at 8.40pm.
Signed……………………………………………   Date…………………………

